Saint Luke Finance Council Minutes
Thursday, June 5, 2014
6:30 p.m. Parish Office, Protivin
	Attendance:

	Term
	Member
	Office
	Aug 29
	Oct 31
	Mar 27
	Jun 5

	2015
	Merle Reicks
	Chair
	P
	P
	P
	   P

	2014
	Henry Langreck
	Vice C.
	P
	P
	P
	   P

	2014
	Chris Drilling
	Sec.
	P
	P
	P
	   P

	2015
	Mark Schmitt
	
	P
	P
	P
	   P

	2016
	Eric Dietzenbach
	
	P
	P
	P
	   A

	2016
	Vern Dietzenbach
	
	P
	P
	P
	   P

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	


Others in attendance:

Rev. Nick March – Pastor

Wilma Meyer
Father Nick opened the meeting with a prayer.
Meeting called to order at 6:40 PM.
· Reviewed the minutes from the March 27, 2014 meeting.  The minutes were approved by consensus.  
· The financial statements were reviewed. The financials were approved by consensus. 
· Reviewed the Catholic Foundation for the Archdiocese of Dubuque report.  The report was approved by consensus.

· Old Business:
The Cluster Mission will take place June 8-10 at St. Luke starting at 7:00 p.m. with socials following Sunday and Monday evenings.  Tuesday will begin will a potluck at 6:00 before the mission talk.  Babysitting services will be available all three nights.
The pipe organ was repaired and tuned at the end of May.  There were no major repairs. A second humidifier will be placed behind the organ to keep it in good working order during the heating season.
2014-2015 is the Centennial Year of the Church building. The centennial celebration will kick off June 8 with a concert before the Cluster Mission on Sunday night.

The St. Luke Heritage Dinner will again take place this fall, October 19, 2014. The board will work with the Parish Life Committee to make it a successful event.

· New Business
The Clement Blong Estate gifted St. Luke’s with an unrestricted gift of $25,000.00.  The board decided to add the money to the St. Luke’s endowment fund.  It was approved by consensus. Thank you to the Family of Clement Blong for the donation.  

· Other New Business:
Bank 1st will be contacted for instructions on how to set an ACH for budget donations. This will give the parishioners an opportunity to set up an automatic withdrawal from their checking/savings account to the St. Luke parish account for their budget donations.  A letter will be sent to the parishioners to inform them of this opportunity.  

Fencl Oil has given the church a bid for LP contracting from October 2014 to October 2015.  Other bids will be looked into before booking.

Henry and Chris have served on the Finance Council for two terms.  Replacements will be contacted to fill in the empty spots on the council.  Thanks to Henry and Chris for their years of service.
The next council meeting is TBD in the fall, 2014.

Father Nick closed the meeting with a prayer.  Meeting adjourned at 7:40 p.m.

Secretary, Chris Drilling

